
East Lansing High School
509 Burcham Drive
East Lansing, MI  48823
Telephone - 517.333.7500
Fax: 517.333.7559

School Hours: 7:45 AM - 2:46 PM
Office Hours: 7:00 AM - 4:00 PM

Daily Schedule

High School Administration
Coby Fletcher - Principal
coby.fletcher@elps.us
517.333.7504

Nancy Artman - Assistant Principal
nancy.artman@elps.us
517.333.7502

Nick Hamilton - Assistant Principal
nick.hamilton@elps.us
517-333-7502

Tom Hunt - Athletic/Activities Director
tom.hunt@elps.us
517.333.7572

Administrative Assistants
Nikie Tabor - Main Office
nikie.tabor@elps.us
517.333.7504

Mary Fata - Main Office
mary.fata@elps.us
517.333.7502

Bonnie McGraw - Student Services
bonnie.mcgraw@elps.us
517-333-7509

Sue Bledsoe - Registrar
Susan.bledsoe@elps.us
517.333.7508

Laura Scott- Athletic/Activities and Copy Center
laura.scott@elps.us
517.333.7499 or 517.333.7574

General Information
Attendance - 517.333.7567 or
elhsattendance.elhsa@elps.us
Please leave your students name, grade and reason for absence.

EXCEL is a required academic period on Tuesday and Thursday. 
All students must be with a teacher, counselor or the media 
specialist during EXCEL.

All Administrator, Faculty and Staff contact information is 
available at elps.us by clicking on the staff directory link.

East Lansing High School is a closed campus during lunch for 
Freshmen and Sophomore students.

Visitors must report to the main office and receive a visitor's 
pass in order to access the building during school hours.

Upcoming Events

Trojan T.U.R.F. - Trust, Unity, Respect and Fairness
Trojan T.U.R.F. is a philosophy utilized in all areas of interaction at East Lansing High School. Research indicates that when a 
school environment is positive and predictable, students feel safe, have better academic performance, higher test results 
and make better behavior choices. Schools also show a gain in instructional time and a reduction in discipline referrals and 
out of school suspensions.

Trojan Parentline
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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Dear ELHS Families,

I like to highlight a few items from communication previously sent on February 9, 2016.

• We will hold individual class discussions on Thursday, February 18 during Excel. From

9:39 to l 0:25, students will remain in their 211u hour classes where they will view a

presentation that addresses pertinent issues relating to the tragedies we have faced as a

school, and will then engage in a brief: guided discussion with their 211c1 period teacher. A

mental health professional will be present in each classroom, as well, to respond to

student questions and participate in the discussion. These discussions will replace the

schoolwide assembly originally planned. We made this change based on

recommendations that a schoolwide assembly is not likely to sufficiently engage all of

our students, while a smaller group setting provides a much more meaningful context for

learning and discussion. We will share with parents the information discussed with

students so that parents may continue the discussion over the weekend should they wish to

do so.

• A parent forum will take place on Wednesday, February 24 from 6:00 pm to

approximately 7:30pm. This Corum will consist of a large group session during which we

will share useful information regarding teen mental and emotional health. This

infom1ation session will be followed by small group breakout sessions where parents will

be able to have more intimate discussions with school officials and mental health

professionals.

• As they become available, resources will be posted on the Student Services web page.

• Finally. our counselors. administrators and faculty have been and continue to make

themselves available for student visits according to the students' needs. We will. of

course, respect the privacy of the students we see for mental health issues, but please

know we are caring for those students with immediate needs and are helping them access

the longer-term help they need. lf the demand for counseling services exceeds our ability

to provide these services, the crisis team will ensure that more counseling staff are

brought to campus.

We will continue to communicate with you as more information becomes available.

Coby Fletcher

Principal

Principal's Letter
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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Scheduling

Student registration for the 2016-2017 school year will take place from Tuesday, February 16 

through Wednesday, March 2 during periods 1, 2, 3, 5 and 6.

Class of 2017- February 16 - 18

Class of 2018 – February 22 – 24

Class of 2019 – February 29 – March 2nd

Make-up appointments will take place as follows:

Juniors – February 19th/20th – hours 1, 2, 3, 5, 6 – in student services

Sophomores – February 25th/26th – hours 1, 2, 3, 5, 6 – in student services

Freshmen – March 3rd/4th – hours 1, 2, 3, 5, 6 – in student services

Students have been assigned randomized appointments by class in random order.  Appointment 

times are posted on the bulletin board outside of Student Services.

Scheduling will be completed by the time students leave for the school year.  It is very important 

for students to make their scheduling time and keep the process moving forward in a timely 

manner.  

Grade Reports Needed for Inclusion on Transcripts

Students who took an on-line class or any class outside of the building (VHS, LCC, etc) need to 

bring in their final grade report to Student Services to have it entered on their transcript.

The Early College

The Early College at LCC is accepting applications for next year’s Class.    If you are a sophomore 

and wish to learn more about The Early College please stop in the Student Services office and ask to 

speak to Mr. Bedolla.  The deadline for turning in your application is March 28th, 2014.

Senior Parents

The end of the school year is coming up fast so please do not let your student get complacent.  Keep 

encouraging them to work hard in their classes.  Colleges do take into account your students 8th 

and final semester grades.  They are almost there!  

Seventh Semester Transcripts

Seventh semester transcripts were available for students in the graduating class of 2016 at the end of 

January. Many colleges will request 7th semester transcripts from our students. The 7th Semester 

Router Form is now available in Student Services. 

Direct to College - Students may request their 7th semester transcripts through parchment.com at 

any time, but in order to process this request, Student Services staff must receive a completed router 

form from the student. If the student would like a hard-copy transcript sent to a college/university, 

the office will need a stamped, addressed envelope to process this request.



Common App – If the original application was submitted through common app, a router form 

needs to be filled out and submitted to student services.  This lets your counselor know to attach 

your 7th semester transcript to your common app.



Student Services
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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your 7th semester transcript to your common app.

FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid)… 

The FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) is the first step in the financial aid process. 

Use it to apply for federal student financial aid, such as Pell grant, student loans, and college work-

study.



In addition, most states and schools use FAFSA information to award their financial aid.

To start filling out your FAFSA - www.fafsa.ed.gov

Begin application January of the graduating year

Priority deadline March 1st


Request your PIN to fill out FAFSA – www.pin.ed.gov

FAFSA information/questions/answers – www.studentaid.ed.gov

College/Universities Scholarship/Financial Aid website… check out the different offering that 

your intended school offers by visiting their website. 



Student Services website… all scholarships that student services receives are posted and 

updated on a weekly basis.



Scholarship Search Engines

www.fastweb.com

www.studentscholarships.org

www.collegexpress.com

www.mycollegedollars.com

www.scholarships.com

NOTE – The above are just a few of the many scholarship search sites that are out there… 

there are many others. The key piece is is that you should NEVER have to pay money to 

search or apply for a scholarship.  

Scholarship Opportunities… (students should start looking and applying as early as 9th grade)

Common Application – New Developments for Juniors

The Common Application has announced that the 2016-2017 personal statement essay prompts will 

be the same as the 2015-2016 prompts.  They have released these prompts for students to start 

working on.  The prompts can be found below…… it would be a good use of your student’s time to 

start working on these high stakes essays early.  

  

2016-2017 Essay Prompts

1. Some students have a background, identity, interest, or talent that is so meaningful they believe 

their application would be incomplete without it. If this sounds like you, then please share your 

story.

2. The lessons we take from failure can be fundamental to later success. Recount an incident or 

time when you experienced failure. How did it affect you, and what did you learn from the 

experience?

3. Reflect on a time when you challenged a belief or idea. What prompted you to act? Would you 
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3. Reflect on a time when you challenged a belief or idea. What prompted you to act? Would you 

make the same decision again?

4. Describe a problem you've solved or a problem you'd like to solve. It can be an intellectual 

challenge, a research query, an ethical dilemma - anything that is of personal importance, no matter 

the scale. Explain its significance to you and what steps you took or could be taken to identify a 

solution.

5. Discuss an accomplishment or event, formal or informal, that marked your transition from 

childhood to adulthood within your culture, community, or family.
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Parent Council Meeting
College Admissions Presentation

Please join the Parent Council on Tuesday, February 23, as we host 

college admissions officers from the University of Michigan and Lansing 

Community College. This will be an informative topic so please join us 

ready to ask questions and hear valuable information. Learn what your 

student can do, beginning in their Freshman year, to help them prepare 

for their future beyond high school. We will have time for open 

discussion at 6pm with the presentation beginning at 6:30pm in the 

HUB. See you then!

Make a Difference. Join Parent Council!

ELHS Parent Council is looking ahead to next year when many of the 

current board members will have “graduated.” If you want to make a 

positive difference in your child’s school, consider joining us! Check out 

our web page to learn more about us and how you can participate!

News From Ms. Hmadi's Room

Ms. Hmadi's English II students are reading Amy 

Tan's novel The Joy Luck Club. Ms. Hmadi has 

collaborated with Karen Klein, of the MSU program 

Lattice, to supplement her students' understanding of 

Asian culture, by arranging three classroom visits of 

visiting MSU professors from China. Latice is an 

outreach program sponsored by MSU with the mission 

of "linking all types of teachers to international cross-

cultural education". On February 9th, the professors 

visited Ms. Hmadi's classroom and were taught the 

history and cultural significance of Asian calligraphy. 

Students chose an Asian calligraphy symbol to paint 

(with the same brushes professional calligraphists use) 

a Chinese symbol. Next, the students created poems 

exposing on the theme of their symbol. Subsequent 

visits are scheduled to further immerse the students in 

Asian culture and to celebrate the Chinese New Year, 

which is currently under way.

Important Dates for Seniors

Now - February 23 - Cap and Gown orders for those who have not yet 

placed them

Prom/Post Prom:  May 14, 2016

Baccalaureate:  May 22, 2016; 3pm; Plymouth Congregational Church

Graduation Rehearsal:  June 2. 2016; 8AM @ Wharton Center

Senior Brunch:  June 2, 2016; immediately following Graduation Rehearsal 

@ Eagle Eye

Ceniad Signing Party:  June 2, 2016; immediately following Senior Brunch

Graduation:  June 5, 2016; 1PM @ Wharton Center

Post Commencement Party:  June 5, 2016; evening

Student Congress Fundraiser
Student Congress will be hosting a fundraiser at East Lansing 

High School beginning Wednesday February 10th through Friday 

February 19th to help our neighbors in Flint. Students can contribute in 

a variety of ways by donating money, water, or baby formula. Each day 

from Wednesday to next Friday, students can put money into jars 

outside of the HUB during both lunches to cast their "vote" for which 

principal they want to see get duct taped to the wall! Students can also 

help by purchasing the chocolate roses outside the HUB during both 

lunches. All proceeds from both fundraisers will be donated to the 

United Way of Genesee county to purchase water, filters, emergency 

support systems, and prevention efforts for those suffering from the 

crisis in Flint. The other form of donation we are accepting is water and 

baby formula that we will be piling in front of the windows next to Mrs. 

Anderson's classroom. Student Congress hopes you and your students are 

able to donate to this worthy cause in whatever way possible. 

School News
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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Culver's Share Night
Please mark your calendars for an evening of food and fun on 

Thursday, March 10th from 4:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m. at Culver's, Eastwood 

Shopping Center.  10% of all sales will go to the ELHS French 

students that are traveling to Quebec in June, 2017. Please support 

the French students and their fundraising efforts.

Ingham County Counselors and Principals:

Ingham ISD will be providing a free presentation to students 

and parents interested in learning more about the redesigned 

PSAT and SAT. Please share the information below with your 

families. Seating is limited, however if there is strong interest 

we may offer this presentation again at a different date and 

location. If interested, I will forward the presentation to you so 

that you may use it in your district as well. 

Event: Redesigned PSAT and SAT – What Parents Need To 

Know.

Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016

Time: 5 – 6 PM

Location: Capital Area Career Center Rooms 505/506

Description: Students and parents interested in learning more 

about the redesigned PSAT and SAT are invited to attend a free 

presentation held at the Capital Area Career Center. At this 

presentation, attendees will learn:

Differences between old and redesigned PSAT/SAT1.

How scores are reported2.

How to prepare for the redesigned SAT3.

Trends in college admission process4.

Which Michigan colleges accept the redesigned SAT for 

admission purposes

5.

What subject areas are reported on the PSAT/SAT6.

How does the redesigned SAT compare with the ACT7.

Parents and students interested in attending should register by 

selecting the following link -

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/redesigned-psat-and-sat-what-
parents-need-to-know-tickets-21462570125?aff=eac2

If there are questions about this presentation, please feel free to 

contact me at any time. 

Jeffrey Dole

Career Preparation Specialist

Ingham Intermediate School District/CACC

611 Hagadorn

Mason, MI 48854

(517) 244-1365

Hungry Howie's Fundraiser

Help support Post Prom and Senior 
Activities!

Cards are on sale during home basketball 
games on February 12th and 23rd and 

March 3rd. Look for a Post Prom 
Volunteer at a table outside of the gym.

Montgomery Smith Wins Another Gold!!!!
Congratulation goes out to Montgomery Smith for receiving top honors at the 2016 West 

Central Michigan Regional Scholastic Art Awards!  At Kendall College of Art and Design, 

on Saturday, March 5, Montgomery will be presented with one Gold and one Silver Award 
for her artwork.  Monty is being recognized for a prisma-marker work entitled “You Told 
Me I could Fly”, for a gold award and work created in mixed media, watercolor & ink, 

entitled “Trespassing”, for a silver. Taking a gold award two years in a row, in this 

prestigious competition, is an amazing achievement and speaks highly of Montgomery’s 

artistic abilities.  

The Scholastic Art Exhibit at Kendall college of Art and Design opened February 9th and 

will be open to the public until March 5th .

School News Cont'd
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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Spring Testing Information
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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Kendall Dual Enrollment Opportunity
Friday, February 12, 2016 7:13 AM
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Post Prom is a safe, drug and alcohol free event for our Junior and Senior students. Lots of time 

and effort goes into planning a fun and memorable evening. 

Past events have included awesome games set up in the gym.  The hallways and student union 

are transformed with creative decorations according to the theme (a secret to the students) and 

filled with plenty of food as well as a coffee shop.   Caricaturists, palm readers and temporary 

tattoo artists are on hand to entertain the students. The evening ends in the auditorium with 

raffle prizes and giveaways.  Our goal is make sure every junior and senior student who stays 

until the end leaves with a prize. 

All of the above activities could not run without the generous contributions of parents and local 

companies.  Information about contributing has been sent home via mail and email.  You may 

donate at any time.  Please make all donations payable to ELPS with “Senior Activities” in the 

memo line and mail to:

ELHS

Attn:  Bonnie McGraw; Jr/Sr Activities

509 Burcham Drive

East Lansing, MI  48823

Donations of raffle prizes are also needed and welcomed.

If you have any general questions about the event please contact 

Amy Uecker @ amyuecker@att.net

Raffle Donations: contact Jeannie Cleary at Jmcleart1@att.net. 

Parent Donations: contact Bonnie McGraw at bonnie.mcgraw@elps.us

Corporate Donations:  Mary Taylor at cramton@rhs.msu.edu

Important Dates to Note:

Prom/Post Prom:  May 14, 2016

Baccalaureate:  May 22, 2016; 3pm; Plymouth Congregational Church

Graduation Rehearsal:  June 2. 2016; 8AM @ Wharton Center

Senior Brunch:  June 2, 2016; immediately following Graduation Rehearsal @ Eagle Eye

Ceniad Signing Party:  June 2, 2016; immediately following Senior Brunch

Graduation:  June 5, 2016; 1PM @ Wharton Center

Post Commencement Party:  June 5, 2016; evening

Jr./Sr. Activities
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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Spring Musical
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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LB ad

Legally Blonde Advertising
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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Parent Teacher Conferences
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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12-May               Noon                   Statistics

AP Exam Schedule
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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Parents Night Out Fundraiser
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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MSU FCU Art Competition
Friday, February 12, 2016 8:00 AM
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